
 First Coast TIM Meeting 
 Tuesday, March 20, 2012 

 

Meeting Minutes 
                                

    
 

                                                   
The list of meeting attendees and the Meeting Agenda are attached to these meeting minutes.  
 

 Donna Danson welcomed everyone.  
 

 Donna stated that Mike Goldman had a very important meeting to attend therefore; we 
would let him go first so he could make it to his meeting. 
 

o Mike stated that there was little change with the ongoing Construction Projects 
however, pavement grinding would start on the I-10 and I-95 projects as well as 
construction on the Dames Point Bridge has been completed leaving only periodic 
maintenance. 
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o Mike asked if there was any feedback especially from law enforcement.  Having no 
input, Mike gave the floor to Donna and left for his meeting. 

 
 All in attendance introduced themselves. Please see attached sign in sheet. 

 
 Donna stated that the purpose for this meeting was to discuss accidents/incidents that 

have occurred over the last few months and to see if there is anyway we can improve 
and help each other.  

 
 Meeting minutes from the January 2012 TIM meeting were approved. They will be posted 

on Jax511.com 
  

 Ed Ward provided the Emergency Operations Update 
 

o There will be a mass evacuation exercise in Tallahassee for the Tampa area. This 
exercise will not focus on any hurricane specifically. The current anticipated 
evacuation time for the bay area is 48 hours. 

o There have also been a lot of geomagnetic exercises taking place. This is due to 
the solar flares from the sun which will affect most of our systems as they depend 
on satellites and GPS. There will be a statewide workshop in Melbourne in April. 

o Many of the team has been working on the Duval County Post Disaster Recovery 
Plans.  

o The Governor’s Hurricane conference is in May and each District will be sending 
one person to attend, which for District 2 will be Ed Ward. Ed will bring information 
back to the Team. The week after this conference will be the Statewide hurricane 
exercise which will be modeled after a 1921 storm that hit Tampa Bay. 

o On Monday April 9th there will be a reverse lane table top exercise in Lake City 
(also available by GoTo Meeting) for I-10 and I-75. There have been no changes 
but it will be a check to make sure the Team can still do their required task 
assignments. 
 

 Pete Vega was attending another meeting.  Donna will ask Pete to provide a summary of 
ITS and 511 updates.  Donna will send out Pete’s summary to the Team after she 
receives it from Pete. 

 
 Greg Gaylord provided the Road Ranger Update 

 
o The Road Rangers have two new sponsors in the works and they are awaiting the 

green light from the state before they can proceed. 
o Greg stated that there were no other issues and asked if anyone had any 

comments or suggestions. Ed Ward stated that when the Statewide conference got 
closer than he would like to talk about fuel readiness plans. 

 
 Donna opened the floor to any agencies that had anything that they would like to add or 

address.  
 

o No other agency wanted to address any issues. 
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 Incident Debrief – Please see Ed Ward’s attached list.  
 

o No incidents were discussed as the main incidents were being covered under the 
RISC/Performance Measures presentation to be given next. 

 
 Jill Dawson provided an Incident Debrief and summary of Performance Measures. 

o Jill presented the Performance Measures data in a PowerPoint presentation.   The 
group is doing a good job getting to the scene quickly and getting the incidents off 
of the road and traffic back to normal. 

o Incidents from 2/13, 2/23, and 3/2 were discussed. 
 

 Training – There was a PowerPoint presentation by Gracie Kennedy of the Department of 
Environmental Protection Emergency Management.  Levante Davis provided information 
from the City of Jacksonville’s Environmental perspective. 

 
 Bruce Hill, Florida Forestry Service, reminded the Team that the fire season for this area 

is rapidly approaching and many of our “wetland” areas are currently dry and it looks to 
be a busy season. 
 

o The Forestry Service set up a protocol with FHP and FDOT on deployment of 
temporary signage for smoke. 

o Bruce did state that they had the authority to set the signs up as they see fit but 
would follow the protocol as agreed upon. 

o Copies of the agreement were provided to both FDOT and FHP for their files.  
 

 Donna announced that our next meeting will be held on May 15 and May 16, 2012. 
 

o There will be a FHWA Advanced TIM Workshop for Mid-Level Managers that will 
last one and a half days.  An overview is attached to these minutes. 

o The workshop will be held in the FDOT Training Facility, which is located across 
the parking lot from where this meeting was held. 

 

 Meeting Adjourned 




























